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Exciting News

for 2023

The Network is delighted to announce that we have received a 

commissioning request from Chief Nursing Officer Sue Tranka and Deputy 

Chief Medical Officer Chris Jones in Welsh Government to deliver Phase 1 of 
the PERIPrem (Perinatal Excellence to Reduce Injury in Premature Birth) 

programme. 

The commissioning request and the associated funding (provided by Welsh 

Government and the NHS Health Collaborative) is currently only available up 
to the end of March 2023. There is, however, mention of the ongoing 

programme being included in Phase 2 of the Maternity and Neonatal Safety 
Support Programme. While the short timescales are challenging, we feel as 

a Network that if we focus on realistic deliverables and move at pace, we 

can ensure that a solid platform is in place, on which the ongoing PERIPrem 

Cymru programme can be built and sustained. 

PERIPrem was initially launched across the West of England and South
West Academic Health Science Network Regions in April 2020. It is a unique,

perinatal care pathway of 11 evidence-based interventions, to reduce preterm
mortality and brain injury. It uses a co-design and co-production approach

rooted in Quality Improvement methodology. Its resources have been used
to inform the British Association of Perinatal Medicine (BAPM) perinatal

optimisation pathway toolkits.

The evidence-base suggests that if all 11 of the interventions are successfully
implemented, there is potential to reduce brain injury by 50% (Dr K Luyt –

West of England AHSN). 



These interventions are:



Our Approach

Through the work of the perinatal optimisation task and finish group, chaired 
by Dr Anneli Alman, Consultant Neonatologist, Aneurin Bevan UHB, the 

Network recognises that a number of elements of the bundle are currently in 
practice but there is variability across Wales. PERIPrem Cymru seeks to 

reduce this variability and improve compliance against all 11 interventions.

To ensure successful delivery of the PERIPrem Cymru National Launch Phase, 
during the period 1 January – 31 March 2023, the Network will:

·Raise awareness of the
PERIPrem programme
through the delivery of

showcase events, in February
and March 2023

·Recruit into national 
leadership and local

champion roles to support 
the national launch and to 

meet the challenges of 
providing a solid foundation 

for implementation of the full 
PERIPrem Cymru programme

·Develop a process for data 
management to capture 
evaluation of baseline data

and ongoing monitoring of 
the PERIPrem outcome 

data set

·Review and adopt the 
South-West branded 

programme 
and training resources

·Produce a transition report
on the longer-term

implementation and
sustainability of PERIPrem

Cymru.

PERIPrem Cymru is coming and if you have any questions please contact the
network on:

NHSWHC.Maternity-NeonatalNetwork@wales.nhs.uk




